
Minutes of the Planning Committee who met on Zoom on Thursday 4th June 

2020 at 7:30pm. 

Present: Councillors Hemsil, Edmundson, Lear, and Roche (Chairman). 

 

Planning Application 0228/20. Proposed: Construction of parking bay at 4 

Madeira Villas, Horrabridge 

Numbers 5 and 6 Madeira Villas have large parking bays across the full width of their 
properties. Numbers 2 and 3 Madeira Villas have single parking bays. Mr Tony Shipp 
of 4 West Park Villas (opposite side of the road) objects principally because a 
continual stretch of the road opposite his house will effectively be unavailable for 
parking because of dropped curbs and possibly obstructing the long row of parking 
bays. Councillor Hemsil pointed out that Horrabridge Parish Council usually supports 
householders providing off-road parking, and delivery/recycling vans/lorries would be 
able to pull in, allowing traffic to flow. Councillor Lear considered that visitors to West 
Park Villas could have to park some distance away. 

3 Councillors voted in favour of supporting the application, and Councillor Lear 

voted against. The following email was sent to DNPA Planners: 

Planning Application 0228/20. Horrabridge Parish Council Supports the 

Construction of parking bay at 4 Madeira Villas, Horrabridge, with reservations that 

residents of West Park Villas (opposite side of the road) may be inconvenienced by 

the ensuing continuous run of dropped curbs and parking bays. 

 

Meeting closed at 7:55pm. 

 


